
SPECIAL MEETING 
City of Marysville, Marysville, Kansas, February 15, 2024 

 
Members of the Governing Body of the City of Marysville were called to order in a special 
meeting at 5:30 p.m., on the date and at the place listed above with Mayor Frye opening the 
meeting.  City Clerk Holle was also present. 
 
Council members answering present to roll call were Ferris, Behrens, Keating, Beikman, 
Schrater, and Goracke.   A quorum was present. CM Snellings and CM Throm were absent. 
 
The call, signed by six of the six council members present, read as follows: 
 
We, the undersigned councilmembers of the City of Marysville hereby respectfully 
request that you call a special council meeting of the members of the governing body of 
said City to be held at 5:30 p.m. on Thursday February 15, 2024, at the Marysville City 
Hall for the following purpose:  
 

a) Appoint Andrew Lohmann City Prosecutor. 
b) Discuss the Storm Sewer Project near Nordhus Motors. 

  
 
Mayor Frye said Aaron Westbrook declined the City Prosecutor position and he would like 
to appoint Andrew Lohmann as City Prosecutor.  CM Behrens moved; CM Beikman 
seconded to approve the appointment of Andrew Lohmann as City Prosecutor.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
CC Holle presented two preliminary designs from CES to repair the storm water issue on 
Center Street near Nordhus Motors.  Option 1 brought the storm water from 15th and 
Carolina and then to the middle of Center Street on the north side in front of Nordhus 
Motors.  It then connected to a new pipe installed behind Bite Me BBQ where the existing 
pipe collapsed.  The cost of Option 1 is estimated to be between $616,377 and $795, 240.  
Option 2 brought the storm water from 15th and Carolina and then runs on the north side 
of Center Street to 14th Street and south to the large storm sewer pipe.  The estimated cost 
of Option 2 is between $962,453 and $1,255,733.  Water Supervisor Bargman explained 
the situation with the collapsed pipe.  He also suggested adding 2 additional catch basins 
on the south side that would dump into the existing manhole behind Bite Me BBQ.   
 
Council consensus is to ask for CES to design Option 2 and ask for an estimate of additional 
catch basins on the south side. 
 
At 5:49 p.m., CM Schrater moved, CM Behrens seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion 
carried unanimously.             
 
     
 
 
 
 

CINDY HOLLE 
       City Clerk 


